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On Wednesday, Governor Branstad signed Senate File 166, to set Supplemental State Aid for K-12 education.  The 

bill passed the Iowa House 55-40 on Tuesday and the Iowa Senate on Feb. 2, 2017, 28-21.   

“In my Condition of the State address, I challenged the legislature to set school funding in the first 30 days of the 

legislative session. Today, with the help of House and Senate Republicans, we made that goal a reality," said Gov. 

Branstad. "With $40 million additional dollars, the total state commitment to schools next year will be $3.184 

billion dollars. While Iowa is facing challenging budget times because of the downturn in our agricultural 

economy, I’m appreciative of the House and Senate Republicans working with us to exempt K-12 education 

funding cuts in fiscal year 2017 and increasing funding for next year. I remain hopeful that the legislature will be 

able to set funding for fiscal year 2019 after the March revenue estimate.” 

 Lt. Gov. Kim Reynolds added, “By setting funding levels early in the session, we are able to provide predictability 

and stability that administrators, school boards and teachers need.  I want to thank the legislature for moving 

quickly on this important issue.  This is a difficult budget, but this $40 million increase for K-12 education is on top 

of the $150 million provided through the Teacher Leadership System that rewards our great teachers.  Teachers 

are the key to giving students a globally competitive education and helping us close the skills gap in Iowa.”    

 

 

 

 

From time to time, I get questions regarding administrative rules vs. Iowa Code and many other questions about 

rules reviews, etc.  The following site, rules.iowa.gov, allows Iowans to find contact information for each specific 

rule, view administrative rules that are open for comment,  comment on rules that are posted, and learn how 

much longer the comment period is open on a specific rule.   

If you have questions about the administrative rule process, I encourage you to visit this site.  It has a wealth of 

information on rulemaking and the organization of state government, as well as contact information for all 

departments, agencies, bureaus, boards and commissions.  

The purpose of this website is to allow the public the opportunity to comment on administrative rules in the 

notice process. This is an effort to make government more open and transparent.  Members of the public have 20 

days to comment on a rule from the date of publication.  Individuals may submit their comments directly at the 

website, commenting either on the entire posting or on smaller portions of it. 

Visit https://rules.iowa.gov/Info/Faq for more information. 

Happenings on the Hill 
The Week of February 6, 2017 in review by Representative Greg Heartsill  

Governor Signs School Funding Bill 

Administrative Rules Website 

http://rules.iowa.gov/
https://rules.iowa.gov/Info/Faq
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The tone at the Capitol is one of grim resolve.  We have had several long days of ideological opposed discourse 

on a wide variety of topics: where to spend family planning dollars, school funding, and sanctuary cities.  But the 

big one is opening up Chapter 20 or changing the way Collective Bargaining works for government employees.  I 

have received a lot of angry phone calls and emails on this issue before I even had a chance to review the 

proposed legislation.  There appears to be a lot of misinformation floating around and after reading a colleague’s 

thoughtful explanation of what the bill does and does not do, I asked his permission to reprint it: 

“Currently an arbitrator is required to consider previous collective bargaining agreements.  HSB 84 prohibits that. 

Currently arbitrators only have to consider public sector wages; this bill states that they have to look at both 

public and private sector jobs. New language in HSB 84 states an arbitrator shall not choose a wage that exceeds 

the consumer price index or a 3% wage increase depending on which is less. This does not prevent school boards 

from giving a 4% increase or even a 10% increase; it only applies if it goes to arbitration.  

Arbitrators are not allowed to consider if the school or state has enough funds to pay for said wage and benefit 

increases, but they can consider government's ability to increase taxes in order to generate more funds to pay for 

these benefits.  This is unfair to jeopardize our taxpayers by raising property taxes in order meet increased 

wages.  Collective bargaining agreements need to live within current financial realities instead of treating 

taxpayers like an unlimited ATM. I encourage you to talk to one of your school board members or your 

superintendents that have been part of negotiations to verify what I am saying rings true. 

 A significant number of government and school teacher unions were originally certified shortly after chapter 20 

went into effect, likely before many current union members were even born.  Currently government sector unions 

do not need to recertify before they negotiate on behalf of workers, this means someone could be negotiating 

your salary for you and you would not even get a say in the matter. Government unions should get permission 

from the people they claim to represent before negotiating on their behalf. This bill states that a vote must occur 

a year before a union can represent a group in collective bargaining negotiations. The bill also states that they 

must obtain a vote from a majority of those represented, not just a majority of those whom voted. For example if 

there are sixty school teachers  but only five are union members, chances are those five will always represent  the 

other fifty five because they represent the union. Currently if there is a union vote and those five all vote yes, then 

they will represent the other fifty-five in the collective bargaining process. The bill states that if the union wants to 

represent the entire sixty, then they need thirty-one votes for this to occur. I believe this is important because it is 

giving a voice for non-union employees.  

Maybe the most important part of this bill is that it gives local control back to our school boards. If they need to 

pay more for a teacher in a hard to fill position, they can do that. If they want to pay great teachers that go above 

and beyond the call of duty, they can do that too. It does make it somewhat easier to release a teacher that is just 

not performing at a level that the district needs. But it does not do away with any of the language in the code that 

would allow an employee to be released without just cause and due process. Simply put, it will allow the 

superintendent and school board to run the school more as a business that has to function out in the real world, 

their business is to educate our children to be the best-educated children they can be.  

Addressing the Elephant in the Room 

https://webmail.legis.iowa.gov/owa/redir.aspx?C=N262WseO-KrJ06159HsVj8yjCHiHqNhDo8mc7yKRlut-FN7N-FHUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fr20.rs6.net%2ftn.jsp%3ff%3d0015F0ZjgxmH7dBKk1rfCv2U-NJAquBR6zLsjQFH9mcu6dkka1E56QuUDKdV-ZSi3oj3laCnJYA9QsDnXjeVdIQh860ZO8JRKxim_j8N7Ain3jN3ulKGh46iElk6XvQoFqzUo69qmy5L5nYUHhpZQ8PqORDRgsxG4wW2QTDMh7hz-w6bwP2R3mG_PQhSVOBtfhxcv1Byzoi2rBXX32Hk9XKStJj4Xp8zl8g3YYEHeBMq2M%3d%26c%3dIoZhxPgoMGbeLgCUyGd0cmsUbm5aML5lLC-MKPpREkieFI1RSDrUSw%3d%3d%26ch%3dyI4_A42cQROfl6PyinQw5B4RrYnJI8TCzg6KeqJlMXgJKC0xSrezeg%3d%3d
https://webmail.legis.iowa.gov/owa/redir.aspx?C=N262WseO-KrJ06159HsVj8yjCHiHqNhDo8mc7yKRlut-FN7N-FHUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fr20.rs6.net%2ftn.jsp%3ff%3d0015F0ZjgxmH7dBKk1rfCv2U-NJAquBR6zLsjQFH9mcu6dkka1E56QuUDKdV-ZSi3oj3laCnJYA9QsDnXjeVdIQh860ZO8JRKxim_j8N7Ain3jN3ulKGh46iElk6XvQoFqzUo69qmy5L5nYUHhpZQ8PqORDRgsxG4wW2QTDMh7hz-w6bwP2R3mG_PQhSVOBtfhxcv1Byzoi2rBXX32Hk9XKStJj4Xp8zl8g3YYEHeBMq2M%3d%26c%3dIoZhxPgoMGbeLgCUyGd0cmsUbm5aML5lLC-MKPpREkieFI1RSDrUSw%3d%3d%26ch%3dyI4_A42cQROfl6PyinQw5B4RrYnJI8TCzg6KeqJlMXgJKC0xSrezeg%3d%3d
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For decades, Iowa's taxpayers have served as the bill collector for government and public employee unions by 

deducting dues from union member's paychecks.  These unions should collect dues from their members on their 

own.  If a government union has won the right to collectively bargain, it is completely reasonable to expect them 

to collect their own dues instead of having their employer do it for them. 

The bill states that health insurance has to be offered to all employees. There will be a new state pool to help save 

money for this, but if employers are self-insured or have plans they currently like more, they will be allowed to 

keep these plans. IPERS is not affected or even part of this bill.  

What the bill does not do 

-The bill does not affect private sector unions. 

-The bill does not repeal the right to collectively bargain for government employees. 

-The bill does not affect pensions in any way. 

-The bill does not take away health insurance.  Under the bill, the state is required to provide a health insurance 

plan to employees. 

-The bill does not mandate that local governments must join a statewide health insurance pool.   

 Through this letter I have focused a lot on the effect HSB 84 will have on schools, because that is what I am most 

familiar with. This bill will treat all state employees in the same manner as school officials.  Local officials are 

elected by their local voters to address the issues before those communities.  Greater flexibility for school boards, 

city councils, mayors and boards of supervisors, along with state government officials, allows for more effective 

allocation of resources.  Changing the mandated items that must be bargained for allows management the ability 

to actually manage. I will be supporting this bill.”    By Representative Mike Sexton, House District 10 

I appreciate Representative Sexton’s 

thoughtful explanation of the proposed 

legislation.  As a point of information, HSB 84 

has been changed to HF291 since his 

comments were written.   I will be spending 

the weekend reviewing the proposed bill and 

seeking input from those affected in House 

District 28.   

There is a public hearing scheduled for 

Monday, February 13, 6-8 pm in Room 103.  In 

addition, there will be a live feed to the 

rotunda and to the You Tube Live Stream.    

Public Hearing link to post comments or sign up to speak: 

                                     https://www.legis.iowa.gov/committees/publicHearings?ga=87 

 Iowa House of Representatives You Tube Live Stream: 

                              https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpEnqzHgiYiFM-4-C5izYbQ/live  

https://webmail.legis.iowa.gov/owa/redir.aspx?C=N262WseO-KrJ06159HsVj8yjCHiHqNhDo8mc7yKRlut-FN7N-FHUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fr20.rs6.net%2ftn.jsp%3ff%3d0015F0ZjgxmH7dBKk1rfCv2U-NJAquBR6zLsjQFH9mcu6dkka1E56QuUDKdV-ZSi3oj3laCnJYA9QsDnXjeVdIQh860ZO8JRKxim_j8N7Ain3jN3ulKGh46iElk6XvQoFqzUo69qmy5L5nYUHhpZQ8PqORDRgsxG4wW2QTDMh7hz-w6bwP2R3mG_PQhSVOBtfhxcv1Byzoi2rBXX32Hk9XKStJj4Xp8zl8g3YYEHeBMq2M%3d%26c%3dIoZhxPgoMGbeLgCUyGd0cmsUbm5aML5lLC-MKPpREkieFI1RSDrUSw%3d%3d%26ch%3dyI4_A42cQROfl6PyinQw5B4RrYnJI8TCzg6KeqJlMXgJKC0xSrezeg%3d%3d
https://webmail.legis.iowa.gov/owa/redir.aspx?C=5Gwmj6gPdG9JrkZsh1O08W9H6CaJIpvuf9UdsoBsg68EqLYOFlLUCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.legis.iowa.gov%2fcommittees%2fpublicHearings%3fga%3d87
https://webmail.legis.iowa.gov/owa/redir.aspx?C=CtAQqvf02sAKgvrB_CcKlezT1k5JE9M3yHL_C1dM2GIEqLYOFlLUCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fchannel%2fUCpEnqzHgiYiFM-4-C5izYbQ%2flive
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In a press release this week, Iowa Secretary of Agriculture Bill Northey, Iowa DNR Director Chuck Gipp and Iowa 

State University College of Agriculture and Life Sciences Associate Dean Dr. John Lawrence highlighted 

coordination and scaling-up of water quality efforts in presentations before House and Senate Committees.   

Northey provided legislators with a scale-up plan that outlines the water quality efforts that will be prioritized, as 

additional funding is available to the Iowa Department of Agriculture and Land Stewardship.  He stated, “The 

Governor and legislators have been very supportive of the Water Quality Initiative to this point and remain 

committed of identifying a growing, ongoing source of funding to expand efforts.  This scale-up plan identifies 

how our Department will prioritize additional funding on scientifically proven practices around land use, edge-of-

field practices, cover crops and nutrient management to achieve our water quality goals.” 

Lawrence outlined research accomplishments of the legislatively funded Iowa Nutrient Research Center at Iowa 

State University. “Over the past four years, we've had more than 40 research collaborations involving nearly 80 

scientists across the three Regents universities and including IDALS, DNR and USDA,” he said.  “The work is 

helping us better understand nutrient movement across the landscape.”  Lawrence also shared ideas on how the 

state of Iowa might consider implementing additional water quality and soil conservation practices. 

The Iowa Water Quality Initiative was established in 2013 to help implement the Nutrient Reduction Strategy, 

which is a science and technology based approach to achieving a 45 percent reduction in nitrogen and 

phosphorus losses to our waters.  The strategy brings together both point sources, such as municipal wastewater 

treatment plants and industrial facilities, and nonpoint sources, including farm fields and urban storm water 

runoff, to address these issues. 

The initiative is seeing some exciting results. Last fall Northey announced that 1,800 farmers committed $3.8 

million in cost share funds to install nutrient reduction practices.  The practices that were eligible for this funding 

are cover crops, no-till or strip till, or using a nitrification inhibitor when applying fall fertilizer. Participants 

include 980 farmers using a practice for the first time and more than 830 past users that are trying cover crops 

again and are receiving a reduced-rate of cost share.  Farmers using cost-share funding are providing an 

estimated $6 million in their own funding to adopt these water quality practices. 

Currently there are 45 demonstration projects located across the state to help implement and demonstrate 

water quality practices.  This includes 16 targeted watershed projects, 7 projects focused on expanding the use 

and innovative delivery of water quality practices and 22 urban water quality demonstration projects.  More than 

150 organizations are participating in these projects.  These partners will provide $25.28 million dollars to go with 

the $16.09 million in state funding going to these projects. 

More than $325 million in state and federal funds have been directed to programs with water quality benefits in 

Iowa last year. This total does not include the cost-share amount that farmers pay to match state and federal 

programs and funds spent to build practices built without government assistance.  

The scale-up plan can be found at www.IowaAgriculture.gov under “Hot Topics”.  Additional information about 

the initiative can be found at www.CleanWaterIowa.org. 

Coordinated Water Quality Efforts 

http://www.iowaagriculture.gov/
http://www.cleanwateriowa.org/www.CleanWaterIowa.org
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The Department of Education put out a call this week across the state to find sponsors for their Summer Food 

Service Program, a program that provides nutritious meals and snacks to children in low-income areas during the 

summer months.   

It’s a great opportunity for families in need of such a program to take advantage.  Too many Iowa children are 

likely going without proper nutrition when the final school bell rings at the end of the year.  The Department 

estimates that of the 200,000+ kids eligible for free and reduced price lunches, 90% do not have access to meals 

when school ends. 

The program is becoming more widely available, but this call is an effort to increase the availability even more as 

the program still remains vastly under-utilized.  From 2002 to 2016 the number of kids served through the 

program has increased from around 6,500 to 23,000.  But those children are only a small percentage of the 

approximately 200,000+ eligible.   

Sponsoring means acting as the organizer for the sites. Sponsors must be able to provide a capable staff, 

supervision and food service capabilities.  Typical sponsors include public and private schools, local government 

agencies, and private nonprofit organizations with serving sites located in schools, churches, community centers, 

parks, libraries, housing complexes, or camps.   

 

In 2016, Iowa Summer Food Service Program 

sponsors served 1,234,046 meals and snacks 

to children across the state, feeding 

approximately 23,000 children on a typical 

June day. The number of meals served 

represents a 5 percent increase over the 

previous summer, but still falls short of goals. 

 

The summer meals program is funded through 

the U.S. Department of Agriculture and administered by the Iowa Department of Education. Funds are available 

to offset the cost, which is based on a per-meal reimbursement. Reimbursement funds can be used for both 

operational and administrative expenses. 

A free informational webinar on sponsorship, for those interested, will be held on Thursday, Feb. 16, from 1:30 to 

2:30 p.m. and can be found on the DE’s site here: https://www.educateiowa.gov/event/summer-food-service-

program-informational-webinar-0   

Additional information on the program, including a list of locations for the free lunches, can be found on the 

Department’s website at:  https://www.educateiowa.gov/pk-12/nutrition-programs-0.   

Summer Food Service Program 

https://www.educateiowa.gov/event/summer-food-service-program-informational-webinar-0
https://www.educateiowa.gov/event/summer-food-service-program-informational-webinar-0
https://www.educateiowa.gov/pk-12/nutrition-programs-0
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If you have the winter blah’s, take heart.  Spring is on the horizon, so brew a cup of tea and sit to peruse a 

favorite seed catalog.  If you are an Alliant Energy customer, download an order form for Operation ReLeaf 

now, to ensure your availability for a couple of trees from this very popular program.   
 

Operation ReLeaf offers residential Alliant Energy customers the opportunity to purchase landscape trees at 

the discounted price of $25 per tree.   This partnership initiative is funded by Alliant Energy and 

administered by the Iowa Department of Natural Resources Bureau of Forestry, in partnership with the 

conservation boards of eight participating host counties.  You do not have to be a resident in the 

distribution county, but you do have to be an Alliant Energy customer in Iowa.   
 

Since 2001, more than 62,000 new trees have been planted throughout the state of Iowa during nearly 200 

Operation ReLeaf events.   
   

HOW DOES OPERATION RELEAF WORK? 

Approximately 2,800 high-quality three- to eight-foot landscaping trees are offered for only $25 each during 

the spring and fall planting seasons. The trees, which retail for $65 to $125, are sold at on a first-come, first-

served basis.  Customers must be willing to pick-up their tree(s) on the day of distribution in their designated 

region.  There is a limit of two trees per household, 

per planting season. 
 

Advance reservation is required. Fees paid for tree(s) 

not picked up on the designated distribution day will 

be considered a donation.   

 
Jasper County is one of the eight participating 

counties in Iowa.  Below is the contact information: 

Jasper County ς Newton 

Partner: City of Newton 

Pickup Location: 

Woodland Park 

Corner of N 19th Ave W 

Newton, Iowa 50208 

Pickup Date: Thursday, May 25 

Pickup Time: 5 – 6:30 p.m. 

Tree Planting and Care Workshop: 5:45 p.m. 

  

Remember, if you reserve and pay for a tree(s) and 

you fail to pick it up at the designated, it will be 

donated to the City of Newton. 
 

To download a tree reservation form: 

Operation ReLeaf 

http://www.alliantenergy.com/wcm/groups/wcm_internet/@int/documents/document/mdaw/mji0/~edisp/224813.pdf 
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The Hoover Presidential Foundation is once again calling for nominations to acknowledge Iowa legislators who, 

like Herbert Hoover, have shown an uncommon desire to serve the great state of Iowa. Each year, the Hoover 

Presidential Foundation recognizes a legislator from the Iowa House and Iowa Senate, regardless of political 

affiliation, based on nomination forms submitted by people from across the state. Anyone may nominate a 

representative or senator, or both, for consideration. 

 

Download and complete the nomination form 

(http://www.hooverpresidentialfoundation.org/ckeditor/userfiles/files/UPSnomForm.pdf) and mail to: 

Hoover Presidential Foundation 
PO Box 696  
West Branch, IA 52358 
Or, save time and send the filled out pdf via e-mail to: info@HooverPF.org.  The deadline is March 1, 2017. 
 

"Being a politician is a poor profession.  Being a public servant is a noble one." -Herbert Hoover 

To view previous winners: http://www.hooverpresidentialfoundation.org/uncommon-public-service.php 

 

 

 

 
 

The House Public Safety Committee met Tuesday to consider House Study Bill 67, a bill that would require state, 

counties, cities and post-secondary educational institutions to act in accordance with (and not inhibit) federal 

immigration law.  We advanced a similar bill out of Public Safety last year, but it was never debated on the Floor. 

The purpose of the legislation is to ensure our state is complying with the federal government. Many cities and 

counties have been reluctant to fully comply with federal law for various reasons, including ethical and legal 

concerns. Requiring the state, municipalities, and state funded schools to enforce federal law will keep our 

communities safe and ensure that the law does not vary depending on a person’s zip code. Representative Steve 

Holt ran the bill in committee and highlighted the dangers both illegal immigrants and citizens face when 

immigration laws are not enforced.  

This committee meeting was a lively one. Several committee members were shouted down as they tried to offer 

comments by protestors in attendance.  The Representatives kept the discussion civil, but multiple people were 

removed by law enforcement for disrupting the meeting.   

Republican Representatives highlighted the importance of consistently enforcing laws and why federal 

immigration laws are needed to keep our communities safe. Democrat Representatives were concerned that the 

bill would negatively impact minorities and their ability to live and work in the state. Rep. Holt pointed out that 

nothing in the bill would target any individual, it simply prohibits the state, counties, cities and schools from 

ignoring federal law.     Having passed on a party-line vote of 12-9, the bill is available for Floor debate. 

Sanctuary City Passes Public Safety 
 

Nominate a Legislator 
 

http://www.hooverpresidentialfoundation.org/ckeditor/userfiles/files/UPSnomForm.pdf
mailto:info@HooverPF.org
http://www.hooverpresidentialfoundation.org/uncommon-public-service.php
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I was pleased to host Pastor Phill Frankford of Apostolic Church in Knoxville on Tuesday.  He opened the 

Iowa House in prayer and was my honored guest for the day.  He received quite an education, as we ran 

from subcommittee meetings to constituent groups to the 

controversial Public Safety meeting.   
 

On Wednesday, I enjoyed visiting with Carla Eysink during 

Professional Developers of Iowa-Grow Iowa Day to chat about 

economic development in Marion County.   
 

Thursday, the Capitol was visited by A Brotherhood Aimed 

Toward Education, aka ABATE.  ABATE of Iowa is focused on 

reducing crashes on our roadways through training and 

education.   I was pleased to see that HF220 (a bill that I 

sponsored) was on their list of legislation to support.  

HF220 requires that before graduating, high school 

students must pass the same civics test that new 

Americans are 

required to pass. 

I had the opportunity 

to chat with Jerry 

Thompson of 

Knoxville to discuss 

other ABATE 

legislative priorities. 

 

 

 

 

During Session, I hold weekly town hall meetings around the District: 

February 18th: 7:30 am at Jasper County Farm Bureau Office in Newton 
                          9:00 am at City Hall in Monroe,    10:30 am at Smokey Row in Pleasantville 
   

If you are unable to attend a forum, you are always welcome to contact me at 641-218-0185 or  
greg.heartsill@legis.iowa.gov. 
   

If you have a group that is coming to the Capitol, please let me know so that I am able to arrange some time to 

visit with you and arrange a tour.   If you would like to watch us online in the House Chamber, please go to: 

http://coolice.legis.state.ia.us/Cool-ICE/default.asp?category=billinfo&Service=livevideo 

 

If you know of anyone that would like to be added to my newsletter list, please use the following link: 

http://listserv.legis.iowa.gov/scripts/wa.exe?SUBED1=REPRESENTATIVE_HEARTSILL&A=1 

It is a great honor to represent you in Iowa House District 28.  Until next week, God bless! 

DŜǘǘƛƴƎ !ǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΧ 
 

From Inside the Chamber 
 

mailto:greg.heartsill@legis.iowa.gov
http://coolice.legis.state.ia.us/Cool-ICE/default.asp?category=billinfo&Service=livevideo
http://listserv.legis.iowa.gov/scripts/wa.exe?SUBED1=REPRESENTATIVE_HEARTSILL&A=1

